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ANNUAL REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON TRADE IN FINANCIAL SERVICES TO THE COUNCIL FOR TRADE IN SERVICES (2005)

1. Since its last annual report to the Council for Trade in Services (S/FIN/12), the Committee on Trade in Financial Services has held three formal meetings, on 23 November 2004, and 10 February and 23 June 2005.
  In this period, the Committee addressed the following matters: the acceptance of the Fifth Protocol to the General Agreement on Trade in Services; technical issues; recent developments in financial services trade; and a joint statement by a group of Members on financial services liberalization. Additionally, the Committee carried out the third transitional review of the implementation by China of its WTO commitments, pursuant to section 18 of the Protocol on the Accession of the People's Republic of China.

II. acceptance of the fifth protocol to the gats
2. Three Members have not yet accepted the Protocol:  Brazil, Jamaica, and the Philippines.  Some Members expressed concern that the three Members have not yet accepted the Fifth Protocol.  At the Committee's request, these Members provided periodically information on the situation of their domestic acceptance procedures. 

III. technical issues

3. The Committee discussed a communication from Brazil on electronic commerce and financial services (Job(05)/103), whose aim was to revisit the issue of the distinction between modes 1 and 2 in the case of cross-border financial transactions conducted through electronic means. 

IV. recent developments in financial services trade

4. During the period under consideration, the Committee heard presentations by the Chairperson of the Financial Supervisory Commission in Chinese Taipei, and the Vice-Chairman of the Cairo & Alexandria Stock Exchange.

V. transitional review under section 18 of the protocol on the accession of the people's republic of china

5. At its meeting on 23 November 2004, the Committee carried out the third transitional review of the implementation by China of its WTO commitments, pursuant to section 18 of the Protocol on the Accession of the People's Republic of China.  The report submitted by the Committee to the Council for Trade in Services on this matter is contained in document S/FIN/13.  

VI. Joint statement on financial services liberalization

6. At the meeting held on 23 June 2005, Members addressed a communication by Australia, Bahrain, Canada, Chinese Taipei, the European Communities, Japan, Norway, Oman, Panama, Singapore, Switzerland, and the United States on the liberalization of financial services (TN/S/W/43). Some Members expressed concern with the presentation of this communication at the Committee on Trade in Financial Services.

__________

� Reports of these meetings are contained in documents S/FIN/M/47 to 49.  They should be read in conjunction with this report.
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